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When considering further details of the planning application for the commercial development of Broadland Enterprise Park ( between the NDR and West Lane) the Council have stressed the importance of maintaining the integrity of the cycle route along New Holme Lane which is a popular link to Hellesdon, Drayton and further afield.

The Council replied to the consultation on proposals for a large number of dwellings on land behind Newton Street accessed from Manor Road. The Council are totally opposed to this development which they feel is not supported by local infrastructure and transport links. When and if this becomes a formal planning application the Council will continue to oppose it.

When setting the level of the parish precept, the Council was mindful of the number of houses coming on stream at the Manor Road development and the increase of 5.3% reflects this and means that in real terms the individual household will pay approximately the same as in the previous year.

The Council has set up a small working group to look at how funds generated by development in the village can be deployed on improvements to infrastructure and facilities. An order has been placed for picnic tables to be installed in Horsham Park and these will be made from recycled plastic and will not require regular maintenance.
The Council have been made aware of motorists misusing the Abbey Farm estate late at night and discussions have taken place with the owners and the police to find a satisfactory solution.

After protracted negotiations with the installing contractor the cemetery drive and car park off Blind Lane were re-installed to the satisfaction of the Council
During the year James Matthewson and Malcolm MacDonnell left the Council. After many years of service and several as Chairman, Rodney Cushing has decided not to seek re-election on May 4th.  All have given great service to the community and their input to Council proceedings will be greatly missed.

Finally I would like to thank our Clerk for his assistance and advice to all members of the Council 

